

May 16, 1946

Meeting called to order by the president, Dorothea Voss.

Roll call--minutes approved as corrected.

Treasurer: no report.

Clerical: no report.

Library: Jane Marshall will see about the smoking rooms in the Libraries.

Service: girls will be on duty at the mass meeting if there is a need to count votes of the amendments.

Constitution: there will be a committee meeting as soon as the mass meeting is over.

Old business:

1. Campus police:

Jane Marshall, Lois Tabbert, and Pat Perkins will join with the Board of Standards to send a letter to Col. Shoemaker asking for changes in the present police force set-up.

2. Baseball scoreboard:

Bob Nichols saw Harrel about programs, but seems useless since there are only two more games to be played. Bob will see the Graham Moter Sales Co. and find out if a loud speaker is available, and will see the athletic dept. about a better scoreboard.

3. Elections:

If a candidate wishes to withdraw he should make it known through an announcement in the Daily Student. Col. Shoemaker says that Gillespie, one of the men running for the independent ticket who was a fraternity man on another campus, was ruled by the Laws as an independent, however can withdraw if he wants to.

Poling booths will be set up at Kirkwood Hall, B and E building, and the main library from 9 to 12 and 1 to 5. Students voting must present their I.D. cards. Will count ballots at 7 p.m. Wednesday.

4. Faculty rating:

The committee met Monday night with professors. The following suggestions were made:

There should be representatives from Law School, Post Graduate, and Arts and Sciences.

The rating scales should not go to the Deans of the schools but directly to the faculty.

The University should carry the expense of the rating scales.

May 16, cont.

Students should administer the rating scales.

Since the Student Council initiated the plan it should be responsible for carrying it out annually.

A tremendous amount of organizing is needed, the scales should be given after mid-terms and not too close to final exams.

5. Student Activities Bureau:

This bureau would be a co-ordinating body between the major organizations--possibly composed of the secretaries of the groups.

It was decided to let the subject carry over until next Fall.

6. Graduate Record Examinations:

Since the Council approved the exams and undertook to supply proctors it was thought best to see if all arrangements had been made and publicized. Michael will see Dean Ittner.

New Business:

7. Summer Council:

It was decided that members of the Summer Student Council, not now on the Council, would be appointed by those members on the present Council who will be attending summer school.

8. Statutes, by-laws, and rules of Student Council:

Motion: "Work on compiling the rules, statutes, and by-laws of the Student Council in past years should be compiled and edited."  
Carried.

Annabelle Hollingsworth and Patty Perkins will be in charge of compiling the rules.

9. Sphinx and Pleadies--Housing Representatives:

Both the honoraries want a definite organization with "true representation" if we continue to use it as an advisory body.

There was a discussion of equal representation for both organized and independent students on the Council of Housing Representatives.

Bob Nelson will work on a plan to be presented to the Council at the next meeting.

10. New Council:

Members of the newly elected Student Council will be invited to meet with us, Thursday, May 23.

Meeting adjourned.